

Announcing the 6th Annual Meeting of the SMRT ANZ Chapter Saturday 13th and Sunday 14th August, 2011 Brisbane Conference and Exhibition Centre, Brisbane, Australia

Join your colleagues for two days of education, professional exchange and networking in Brisbane at the 2011 SMRT ANZ Chapter Meeting. With the huge success of the previous meetings, you can't afford to miss it!

Invited international faculty **Dr Scott W. Atlas** from Stanford University Medical Centre and **Charles Stanley** from the 3D Quantitative Imaging Lab at Stanford University will join talented local MR radiographers, radiologists and scientists in a program designed to explore current MR practice.

The program will include focus sessions on practical and evolving issues in neuro imaging, non contrast-enhanced MRA, musculoskeletal, pelvic, cardiac, and paediatric MR, as well as MRI physics. The meeting format will again include proffered papers and posters, so start preparing your abstracts with either a Clinical or Research focus.

Dr Scott W. Atlas is Professor of Radiology and Chief of Neuroradiology at the Stanford University Medical Centre. Dr Atlas is the editor of the leading textbook *Magnetic Resonance Imaging of the Brain and Spine* and has authored more than 120 scientific publications in leading journals on the applications of MRI in neurologic diseases. Dr Atlas will speak on 'Recent Advances in Brain MRI: High Field and Beyond' and 'Imaging Brain Tumours: Fundamentals and Advances'.

Charles Stanley is the Manager of the 3D Quantitative and Imaging Lab. at Stanford University School of Medicine. He is the 2011-2012 President of the SMRT and an advisory board member for the Institute for Magnetic Resonance Safety, Education and Research. Charles will address '3D MRI Innovations' and 'MRI in the Media'.

Registration will once again include a Saturday evening cocktail reception.

Further details and on-line registration will be available shortly on the ANZ Chapter website, http://www.ismrm.org/smrt/chapters/anz.htm. We hope to see you in Brisbane in August.

For further information contact:

Kirsten Moffat, SMRT ANZ Chapter President: kirsten.moffat@gmail.com

Or, the 2011 Meeting Co-Chairs:

Ben Kennedy: ben.kennedy@qscan.com.au wendy Strugnell@health.qld.gov.au



^{*}Continuing education credits from NZIMRT and RANZCR are pending approval.